LWSRA Board Report
Highlights from the December 17, 2019 Board Meeting include:

e Summer 2019 participation numbers — 23 Frankfort Square residents participated in 109
programs. Overall LWSRA participation was up by 44 individuals in 49 programs.

e Welcome to Angelo Garcia, longtime FSPD resident and employee, who was hired full-
time as LWSRA’s registrar.

e Risk management updates as staff progress through the newly revised 2019 PDRMA
Loss Control Review.

e Eleven athletes are preparing for the first meet of the Special Olympics swimming
season.

e Adapted social program participants enjoyed a “Friendsgiving” by cooking cranberry
turkey sliders and chocolate chip cookies.

The Drama Kings and Queens performed “A Little Bit of This and That,” featuring favorites
from Pixar and Camp Rock. It is clear that staff worked really hard to prepare a story and
dialogue for this unique performance, ensuring the performers would be successful. The gym
was filled on both Friday and Saturday evenings with enthusiastic crowds exceeding 300.
Performers sang, danced, and each individual had the opportunity to offer personal comments to
the audience at the end. Congratulations to the many talented performers and staff for a fantastic
show!

Respectfully Submitted,
Audrey Marcquenski



